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By Michael de Semlyen and Richard Bennett

Papal Penitence

On Sunday, March 12, 2000, the first Sunday of Lent, the Pope presided over a
solemn ceremony called “The Day of Pardon” in St. Peter’s Basilica, Rome, in
which he asked God for forgiveness for the historical wrongs of the Roman
Catholic Church (RCC). The ceremony was presented as another profoundly
significant event in the RC Church’s “Millennium Jubilee Holy Year” and a
further step, unprecedented but necessary, in the process of unity. It was a
modern media event staged for maximum impact to encourage “unity”. The
impression given is that it is a genuine attempt to wipe the slate clean and
to apologize for the past wrongs of the Church.

Careful examination, however, shows that the Pope’s “Day of Pardon” was in
fact not an apology, but rather a day of deception. In this service, the Pope
continually prayed, purportedly as a Christian, while never admitting any of
the horrendous sins of the Church of Rome. An egregious example from the
prepared text that was used is found in Section III, “Confession of Sins
Which Have Harmed the Unity of the Body of Christ”.1 The set prayer of the
representative of the Roman Curia was as follows, “Let us pray that our
recognition of the sins which have rent the unity of the Body of Christ and
wounded fraternal charity will facilitate the way to reconciliation and
communion among all Christians.” This was followed by silent prayer, and then
the prayer of “The Holy Father” addressed to the “Merciful Father”,

Merciful Father, on the night before his Passion your Son prayed for the
unity of those who believe in him: in disobedience to his will, however,
believers have opposed one another, becoming divided, and have mutually
condemned one another and fought against one another. We urgently implore
your forgiveness and we beseech the gift of a repentant heart, so that all
Christians, reconciled with you and with one another will be able, in one
body and in one spirit, to experience anew the joy of full communion. We ask
this through Christ our Lord.”

If the Pope and the Roman Curia were really serious about their prayer
offered to Holy God, they must face the fact that condemning curses of their
Council of Trent were not mentioned nor repented of, including the
condemnation of the Biblical Gospel and historical biblical Christianity,
which led to the wholesale slaughter of millions of Christians during the 667
years of the Inquisition, and which have never been revoked, Vatican Council
II notwithstanding. If this prayer were answered, it would be necessary to



dismantle the RCC with its false gospel, papal infallibility, and
“irreformable”2 ways, which clearly the Pope and his Curia have no intention
of doing.

“The Week of Christian Unity”

The gathering of mainstream churches at St. Paul’s Basilica in Rome earlier
this year is thought to have been the largest assembly of Christian leaders
with a Pope since the Vatican Council II in the early 1960s. On January 18th,
the Tuesday of the week which had been designated ‘The Week of Christian
Unity’ in the ‘Holy Year, 2000’, leaders representing four fifths of Eastern
Orthodoxy gathered alongside Anglicans, Lutherans, Methodists and
Pentecostals. They were participating in celebration of the opening of the
‘Holy Door at St. Paul Outside the Walls’. Archbishop George Carey, Primate
of the Church of England, and Metropolitan Athanasius, representing
Bartholomew, Patriarch of Constantinople and head of the Orthodox Church,
knelt on either side of Pope John Paul II before the newly opened door. Only
one cushion had been provided as it was thought that only the Pope would
kneel, but when they both fell to their knees, too, the Pope called out,
“Unity! Thank you!” It was a highly symbolic moment.

The Pontiff had every reason to express his gratitude to the Churches
represented and the two men flanking him. After all, in May 1999, the joint
Anglican Roman Catholic International Commission (ARCIC) had issued a
statement “recognizing the Pope as the overall authority in the Christian
World” and describing him as “a gift to be received by all Churches”, (a gift
yet to be accepted by the Synod of the Church of England and the wider
Anglican Communion, however). Five months later in October, 1999, on
Reformation Day, the Roman Catholic and Lutheran Churches had signed a joint
declaration announcing that their opposing views on justification have been
reconciled.3 With this declaration of reconciliation and unity, the way seems
clear for the Lutherans to join the Anglicans in accepting Papal primacy. The
frosty relationship of earlier years with the Russian Orthodox Church has
warmed up, and a Papal visit to Moscow and a meeting with Patriarch Alexy II
is being discussed. Pentecostals and Charismatics have accelerated their
Rome-ward journey and Evangelical leaders who have signed ECT (“Evangelicals
and Catholics Together”) have led very large numbers of Evangelicals to kneel
before the open “holy” door that the Roman Catholic Church offers them.

The Pope’s words that day were couched in the language associating equality
with freedom. Carefully concealed in his response was the non-negotiable
agenda of the Roman Catholic Church, for rather than looking for unity based
on truth, the Papacy, as ever, is seeking to secure conformity through
compromise. The “ecumenical dialogue” referred to by the Pope during the
January 18th ceremony, is clearly governed by a special set of rules. Vatican
Council II’s postconciliar Document No. 42 on ecumenism states that
“…dialogue is not an end in itself…it is not just an academic discussion.”4

Rather,

“ecumenical dialogue…serves to transform modes of thought and behavior and
the daily life of those [non-Catholic] communities. In this way, it aims at



preparing the way for their unity of faith in the bosom of a Church one and
visible.”5

That the papacy expects this process of dialogue to take time to accomplish
its stated aim of bringing all Christian churches under its authority is
clear when she says,

“….little by little, as the obstacles to perfect ecclesial communion are
overcome, all Christians will be gathered, in a common celebration of the
Eucharist [the Mass] into that unity of the one and only Church.…This unity,
we believe, dwells in the Catholic Church as something we can never lose.”6

The “little by little” approach of the Vatican II document are now giant
steps.

How many present at the January 18th gathering understand what is really
happening? The Pope’s official position is that “ecumenical encounter is not
merely an individual work, but also a task of the [RC] Church, which takes
precedence over all individual opinions.”7 Thus the opinions of others
present on January 18th are “individual opinions” and worthless. The final
goal of any dialogue with the RCC is, first and foremost, “unity” in a
visible and specific ritual. Under the authority of the Roman Catholic
Church, “all Christians will be gathered, in a common celebration of the
Eucharist into that unity of the one and only Church….unity we believe dwells
in the Catholic Church as something she can never lose.” She could hardly
state it more clearly.

Unity: True and False

Very different from this man-made spurious unity is the true unity of
believers in Christ. The foundation of Christian unity is the position of
believers “in God the Father and in the Lord Jesus Christ.”8 The Lord’s
prayer in John 17:21 for unity is answered in the life of an individual who
is justified by God’s saving grace alone through faith alone in Christ alone.
The fact that the Lord Jesus Christ prayed for unity means that unity of
believers is actual. God, the Father of His people, Who before the world
existed chose the believers to be in Christ His Son, justified them through
His righteousness, and upon saving them, places them in Him, and will
preserve them in that unity unto the culmination of all things. Believers are
placed into the unity which is in Christ Jesus, a unity which they themselves
did not establish, but which they are commanded to maintain. In the words of
the Apostle Paul, they are “to keep the unity of the Spirit in the bond of
peace.”9

True Ecumenism

The same Apostle shows clearly the ground of true unity. “There is one body,
and one Spirit, even as ye are called in one hope of your calling; One Lord,
one faith, one baptism, One God and Father of all, who is above all, and
through all, and in you all.”10 Believers, therefore, who adhere to God only
and His Written Word, as did the Lord and the Apostles after Him (‘Sola
Scriptura’) are one in body, in Spirit, and in truth. They are saved before



the all-Holy God by grace alone (‘Sola Gratia’), through faith alone (‘Sola
Fide’), and in Christ alone (‘Solo Christo’), and all glory and praise is to
God alone (‘Soli Deo Gloria’). These five biblical principles together show
the foundation of true unity in the Lord. They have helped the persecuted
church through the centuries to hold fast to the simplicity of the Gospel.
True ecumenism is fellowship or working together in adherence to the five
basic biblical principles that maintain the foundation of true unity in the
Lord. To the degree to which these key basic biblical standards are embraced,
true unity will be evident.

False Ecumenism

On the other hand, false ecumenism, typically institutionalised, is the
joining together for common causes of professing Christian groups, when in
fact one or more of the parties involved are unconverted. While purporting to
confess the Lord Jesus Christ according to the Scriptures, for the most part
the five biblical principles that display the basis of true unity in the Lord
are compromised. The extent to which these principles are not upheld usually
shows the inclination of the church or group to submit to Rome.

The World Council of Churches is such an institution. Within it, there is no
agreement on any of the five principles that demonstrate the fact that the
foundation of true unity is in the Lord Jesus Christ alone. The Pope and his
Church, likewise in apostasy from the true Gospel, are also without any of
the five biblical standards. Counterfeiting the body of the Lord Jesus
Christ, they are intent on finding successful ways to bind all to the very
visible, active and attractive pontifical throne.

Pope Defines Conformity

In his official letter, “That they May Be One”, the Pope defines full unity,

“The Catholic Church, both in her praxis and in her solemn documents, holds
that the communion of the particular Churches with the Church of Rome, and of
their Bishops with the Bishops of Rome is, in God’s plan, an essential
requisite of full and visible communion.”11

To arrive at that point of full unity, a different set of five principles
must be adopted–principles that actually deny all five parameters of biblical
truth. According to the Pope, “It is already possible to identify the areas
in need of fuller study before a true consensus of faith can be achieved:

(1) the relationship between Sacred Scripture, as the highest authority in
matters of faith, and Sacred Tradition, as indispensable to the
interpretation of the Word of God;
(2) the Eucharist, as the Sacrament of the Body and Blood of Christ, an
offering of praise to the Father, the sacrificial memorial and Real Presence
of Christ and the sanctifying outpouring of the Holy Spirit;
(3) Ordination, as a Sacrament, to the threefold Ministry of the episcopate,
presbyterate and diaconate;
(4) the Magisterium of the Church, entrusted to the Pope and the Bishops in
communion with him, understood as a responsibility and an authority exercised



in the name of Christ for teaching and safeguarding the faith;
(5) the Virgin Mary, as Mother of God and Icon of the Church, the spiritual
Mother who intercedes for Christ’s disciples and for all humanity.”12

The Pope’s objective in declaring his five principles is that a ubiquitous
visible conformity to the Church of Rome should be forged in accordance with
and manifested through her institution alone. Thus the Pope decrees,

“…it is now necessary to advance towards the visible unity which is required
and sufficient and which is manifested in a real and concrete way, so that
the Churches may truly become a sign of that full communion in the one, holy,
catholic and apostolic Church which will be expressed in the common
celebration of the Eucharist.”13

The RCC is attempting to forge a man-made unity, visible by means of an
institution to which all must conform. Such a conception stands in direct
contradiction to the reality of believers who, having been placed invisibly
in Christ by God, are to maintain the bond of unity given them by the Holy
Spirit.

External Unity to be Attained by Power and Penalty

What is this conformity now so passionately advocated by the Pope? How would
it be applied in practice? From all previous experience, and the official
teaching of the same Pope in his Canon Law, those fully participating will be
obliged to submit their faculties of both mind and will to ‘the Holy Father’
[the Pope], to his decrees, and to the dogma of his Church. Thus present day
Roman law decrees,

Canon 752 “A religious respect of intellect and will, even if not the assent
of faith, is to be paid to the teaching which the Supreme Pontiff or the
college of bishops enunciate on faith or morals when they exercise the
authentic magisterium even if they do not intend to proclaim it with a
definitive act…”

In this official law Rome enunciates, in clearer terms than any cult states,
the necessity of suppressing one’s God given faculties, that of mind and
will. This is not only demanded, the new Canon Law, the ‘Papal Code’ codified
by the present Pope, includes a section entitled “Punishment of Offenses
against Ecclesiastical Authorities and the Freedom of the Church”. Under the
heading, “The Punishment of Offenses in General”, the Inquisition appears
again as from old times, for Canon 1311 states,

“The Church has an innate and proper right to coerce offending members of the
Christian faithful by means of penal sanctions.”14

A brief acquaintance with history readily reveals that coercion is a term
that the Roman Church understands very well. Naturally, when ushering all
comers into her big tent, she makes light of its implications; but when once
again in direct control of the levers of political power (which may well be
provided by the fast advancing European super state), Canon 1311 could
acquire that same notoriety as those that have so darkened the pages of



history.

It is important to remember always that the Roman Papacy is an absolute
monarchy and also a secular government. Enormously wealthy, it has
territorial sovereignty, its court, nobles, and diplomatic corps; its
detective force and secret service; its laws, advocates, and system of
jurisprudence as well as prison; taxes, bank, foreign treaties and
concordats, enormous political influence, ambitious plans and policies, all
as much as any secular kingdom. And it still has the Inquisition, now styled
the Office of the Doctrine of the Faith, headed by Joseph Cardinal Ratzinger.

Bride of the Lamb Understands Apostate Church

Believers of old were clear to call the Roman Catholic Church’s imposed
conformity “Satan’s seat” or the Antichrist. This was known and spoken of
even through the Middle Ages by Dante Alghieri (d. 1321), John Wycliff (d.
1384), John Huss (d. 1415), Savonarola (d. 1498), and William Tyndale (c.
l536). So Rome’s conformity was described as Antichrist from the time of
Reformation by Martin Luther (d. 1546), Nicholas Ridley (d. 1554), John
Bradford (d. 1555), and John Foxe (d. 1587), and in more recent times by
Isaac Newton (d. 1727) and Jonathan Edwards

(d. 1758). Now as the “Holy” Roman Empire revives in the European Superstate,
can believers afford to remain ignorant of both history and Biblical prophecy
as understood throughout the centuries? Confident believers of old saw that
unity is in Christ and, consequently, warned of the conformity with Rome.
They both knew the true church in Christ, and recognised the apostate Church
in Rome. Understanding that unity with the Roman Catholic Church always meant
submission to her traditions and finally obedience to her Pope, they rejoiced
that their unity was in the Beloved, rather than dallying with sin.

Pope Identified

Extravagantly, apparently without trembling, the Pope has again fulfilled the
Lord’s prophetic Word (II Thessalonians 2:3-12) depicting the Man of Sin and
Son of Perdition. The sitting Pope purports to take for himself a Divine
position. Thus in Section III of the prepared program for the “Day of
Pardon”, “The Holy Father” is mentioned eight times. Nonetheless in the RCC,
this title does not denote the All Holy One in heaven, but rather the sitting
Pope. Seen in the light of Scripture, the RCC Pope who claims to be
Christian, clearly is one “Who opposeth and exalteth himself above all that
is called God, or that is worshipped; so that he as God sitteth in the temple
of God, showing himself that he is God” (v. 4). The Pope of the RCC goes
further when by taking to himself the title of “The Vicar of Christ”, he
presumes to take the place of Christ Himself, teacher, shepherd, and priest.
This also is clearly tantamount to “as God sit[ting] in the temple of God,
showing himself that he is God.” The assertion is not simply made, for the
Pope’s law gives it teeth in exacting submission of mind and will and
promising punitive action against those who fail to obey, as Canon 752 and
1311 document. He is the worst and greatest enemy of Christ who under the
pretence of service to Christ, presumes to undermine His unique offices by
covertly usurping His position and power.



C. H. Spurgeon clearly understood these things. His timely words still apply,

Since he was cursed who rebuilt Jericho, much more the man who labours to
restore Popery among us. In our fathers’ days the gigantic walls of Popery
fell by the power of their faith, the perseverance of their efforts, and the
blast of their gospel trumpets; and now there are some who would rebuild that
accursed system upon its old foundation. O Lord, be pleased to thwart their
unrighteous endeavours, and pull down every stone, which they build. It
should be a serious business with us to be thoroughly purged of every error
which may have a tendency to foster the spirit of Popery; and when we have
made a clean sweep at home we should seek in every way to oppose its all to
rapid spread abroad in the church and in the world.15

Permission is given by the authors to print and copy this article if it is
done in its entirety without any changes. Permission is also given to place
it on WebPages in its entirety without any changes.
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The Secret Power Of The Jesuits By J.
J. Murphy

A short history of the Jesuit Order which sheds light on what the Jesuits are
doing today.

Was Peter The First Pope?

The Catholic church falsely claims that Peter was the first bishop of the
church in Rome, and all power was handed down to the bishops or popes of that
city.
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The Antichrist Is Hidden In Plain
Sight

Without exception all the leaders of the Protestant Reformation looked at the
Popes of Rome as the man of sin who sits as God in the temple of God – the
Church – shewing himself that he is God.

Poisoning The Catholic Bible With
Anti-Semitism

The popes of Rome , the Vatican and the Jesuits want you to think New World
Order conspiracy is “Judaeo-Masonic” to deflect blame away from themselves!

How The Popes Treated The Jews by Leo

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-antichrist-is-hidden-in-plain-sight/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-antichrist-is-hidden-in-plain-sight/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/poisoning-the-catholic-bible-with-anti-semitism/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/poisoning-the-catholic-bible-with-anti-semitism/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/history/how-the-popes-treated-the-jews/


H. Lehmann

The popes of Rome are the primary sources of antisemitism. True Bible
believing Christians do not hate the Jewish people but neither should we
support Zionism.

Religion As A System Of Power

Religion can uplift its devotees only if its worship is upward, if the image
and object of its devotion are above the level of man. It is an historic fact
that religions which have descended to the deification of creatures, whether
of men or animals, have degraded, enslaved and impoverished their believers.
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Papal Abuse of Power

The Apostle Peter plainly decreed that the method of governing the Christian
Church must not be patterned after that of Caesar. The popes of Rome totally
disregard Peter’s admonition.

666 – The Anti-Christ to Come?

n 1519 Martin Luther first called the Pope the Antichrist and later wrote to
Pope Leo X and with boldness informed him that he, the Pope, was the
Antichrist. The Historicist view was held by all the Protestant Reformers –
that is, every major preacher of the gospel on the Protestant side of the
Reformation. They all believed that the Papacy was the Antichrist.
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The Cunning Genius Of The Vatican
Papal System – Part I

The papal system is the most powerful, evil, and longest lasting organization
that ever existed on earth!

Balanced View of Popes – NAZI POPES –
Part 2

If you missed part 1, please read it before this.

by Sherman H. Skolnick
April 20, 2005

ACHTUNG!

If you have frayed nerves or a weak stomach, you should press DELETE now and
take your nerve pills.

You may or may not well digest what you read here.
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A well-informed author on the topic of the Vatican is reportedly coming out
with a well-put-together book, showing that the late Pope John Paul 2nd

worked for the Nazi Gestapo in Poland during World War Two. He rounded up
Polish Resistance Fighters and turned them over to the Nazis who had them
shot, so the book contends. Some. however, survived.

Questions remain, of course. WHY did the author wait so long to come out with
this book?

Some belatedly contend that secretive German funds possibly post-war
surviving Nazis arranged for and financed the clandestine Conclave that
installed Wojtyla as Pope John Paul 2nd.

Remember: the Anglo-American Aristocracy financed the rise of Adolf Hitler as
a bulwark against the Soviets.

Enforcers for the Vatican are called Jesuits. The head of the Jesuits,
although he is NOT a person of color, is nevertheless called the BLACK POPE.
Over the centuries, Jesuits, hiding behind royal court types with Jewish
names, called hofjuden, sought to control if not topple various European
monarchs, most of them Catholics.

So by Royal Order, Jesuits were banished from Spain, France, and a few other
places. Hiding behind others, the Jesuits actually went underground,
continuing to plot to control Monarchs. In America, the Jesuits have
Hollywood hofjuden (Court Jews) as a front. Hollywood angers Christians by
not showing films about non-Jewish holocausts.

Jesuits also hide behind aristocracy fronts, such as the Council on Foreign
Relations, CFR.

In his Inauguration speech in 1841, President William Henry Harrison directly
angered the Jesuits.

He dared confront the Jesuits and then Pope, by proclaiming:

“We admit of no government BY DIVINE RIGHT, believing that so far
as power is concerned, the beneficent Creator has made no
distinction among men; that all are on an equality, and that the
only legitimate right to govern, is upon the expressed grant of
power from the governed.”

Thirty-five days later, for the benefit if not actually arranged by the
Jesuits and the British Monarchy, President Harrison was poisoned to death.

All told, SEVEN U.S. PRESIDENTS were assassinated from 1841 to 1963, as
orchestrated if not actually arranged by the Jesuits and the British
Monarchy. four by gunfire, three by poisoning.

Seldom more publicly mentioned, is that over the last two centuries and more,
various Jesuits and Popes have labeled the Declaration of Independence as
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“wickedness”, and that Popular Government, provided by the U.S. Constitution
with its Bill of Rights is a “satanic instrument”.

Are we Americans heading for Nazi doctrines if not actually here already?

It is documented beyond dispute, that Prescott S. Bush, Sr., father of George
Herbert Walker Bush, and grandfather of George W. Bush, had instrumentally
financed the rise of Adolf Hitler.

The term Homeland Security is an anglicized version of the abbreviated German
term Gestapo.

Adolf Hitler, 1933,, and George W. Bush, 2000, and repeated in 2004, were
installed in the highest office of their nation by arbitrary and corrupt
powers.

The new Monarch in the Vatican, Joseph Ratzinger, Pope Benedict 16th, was
immediately whitewashed by the liars and whores of the oil-soaked, spy-
riddled, massive tax-cheating Monopoly Press. They described his past as his
father was so Anti-Nazi that he had to move to another town.

Actually, Joseph Ratzinger was in the Hitler Youth and his family were
apparently pro-Nazi.

Over the many years, Germany repeatedly attacked France. So French Catholics
are appalled, if not angered, that Joseph Ratzinger is the first German Pope
in over one thousand years.

Before the 1960 Election, John F. Kennedy spoke in Texas to a group of
Protestant preachers. He said he is only nominally Catholic and that if
elected, he will not bow down for the Vatican. Right there, such a bold
statement was JFK’s Death Warrant. In 1961, shortly after being Inaugurated,
President Kennedy reluctantly went along with a plan left over from the
Eisenhower Administration, to attempt to invade Cuba at the Bay of Pigs.

The Cuban strongman, Fidel Castro, was and is a Jesuit, hiding behind a left-
wing label. Castro never disbanded the Catholic Church in Cuba. Under Vatican
Canon Law, a Catholic leader of a nation, like JFK, that attacks another
Catholic leader and nation, is subject to a Death Warrant.

What Catholic countries want a pro-Nazi Pope?

South America has many such. Included is heavily Catholic Argentina. Toward
the end of World War 2, various Nazi war criminals, using Vatican-supplied
passports and disguises, escaped down the “Ratlines” to Argentina, Brazil,
Bolivia, Paraguay, and elsewhere in South America.

German submarines loaded with Nazi gold also arrived in South America. So the
children and grand-children of escaped Nazis, with their fortunes, dominate
the Catholic Church throughout South America. Pope John Paul 2nd was
viciously against so-called liberation theology of some South American and
Central American archbishops, who sought to cater to the “shirtless ones”.
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Such Catholic Church leaders were rooted out, in some instances,
assassinated, apparently on the dictates of Pope John Paul 2nd, ostensibly
through his enforcer, Cardinal Joseph Ratzinger.

Centuries ago, at the behest of the Vatican, was the bloody, horrible
“Inquisition”.

Does it still exist today? Yes, its existence since 1981 was, like
centuries ago, to punish “heretics”. Its title is now something like
Promoting The Faithful.
And who has headed this latter day “Inquisition”? Why, none other than
pro-Nazi Joseph Ratzinger, now Pope Benedict 16th.
Was it just a coincidence that Joseph Ratzinger was selected as the new
Pope, April 19, 2005, a day before Adolf Hitler’s birthday?
What is the result of part of the planet going back to rule by Nazis?

The Fourth Kingdom of Daniel Chapter 7
— Rome

The fourth Kingdom of Daniel chapter 7 is the Roman Empire. It continues to
this day through the Vatican, the so called Holy See.

Papal Power
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This is from chapter 11 of “All Roads Lead to Rome? The Ecumenical Movement”
by Michael de Semlyen.

Roman Catholicism is seen as a dual system. It is both a Church and a global,
political power. Within or without the reciprocal ‘Mutual Assured
Destruction’ capability of the superpowers, the Vatican wields the greatest
political power on the face of the earth.

‘Although without armies, navies and super hydrogen bombs, the
Vatican  has  more  power  at  its  disposal  than  if  it  had  the
greatest  military  capability.  The  Pope’s  government  is  as
important as that of the USA, of Russia or of China except that
territorially and spiritually it is far larger and it exerts more
influence  than  the  three  combined.’  (A.  Manhattan:  Vatican
Imperialism  in  the  20th  Century:  1965  Zondervan)

Like other great multinational organizations, the Roman Catholic Church has a
planned long-term strategy. The papacy has a continuity of a kind that no
other organization or nation on earth can match. Nations and giant
corporations are subjected to economic imponderables or electoral changes,
but the Vatican is not constrained in this way. She is able to plan well
ahead. Corporations plan five or ten years ahead, the Vatican is able to
construct a strategy over many decades and can exercise the clout to
implement it.

History shows how Rome throughout the centuries has been able to steadily
accumulate power and influence, unless or until she over-reaches herself or
decides there is a need to change direction.

For example, under Pius IX in the late 19th century she over-reached herself
and lost the papal states and much of her temporal power. In this (20th)
century, in the ’60s, under John XXIII and Paul VI, believing she was no
longer backing a winner, she totally changed direction. Pius XII’s policy of
opposing Communism, first by backing the Fascist dictators and afterwards
through ‘the Cold War’ (spawning the rabid anti-Communism of such as
committed Roman Catholic senator Joe McCarthy), was abandoned. The Vatican
had concluded that it was backing the wrong side. In came a brand new two-
pronged strategy, both political and ecclesiastical, temporal and spiritual.
Co-existence with both communism and capitalism, coupled with acceptance of
Protestantism and other heretical religions (or ‘separated brethren’), would
provide the new route towards world dominion.

As Krushchev was turning away from Stalinism, so in the late 1950s were
Vatican strategists turning away from Pius XII’s policies. As the final plans
for Vatican II were laid, so was the rapprochement taking place, which would
lead to the forming of the ‘Vatican-Moscow alliance’. After the failed
attempts of more than three decades of political interference to oppose
Marxism, the Vatican set about working with it. As we have now seen, Marxism
did not fare well with this new arrangement.

The new face of the papacy, conciliatory and more human, exemplified by John
XXIII, was to be the face shown to the world, that of Vatican II and the new



ecumenism, and soon also that of liberation theology and the new politics.
Behind the face is the strategy and a plan to ‘evangelize the world.’ This
also includes the conversion to the Mother Church of Soviet Russia, as
promised by Our Lady of Fatima.

Economic Power

The Roman Church’s unparalleled wealth is legendary, although, in these days
of careful image building, the Vatican is at pains to deny it, and even to
plead poverty. The frequent appearance of articles in the newspapers about
the hard-pressed position of Vatican finances helps to foster this
impression. Few people outside the system realize the prodigious capacity of
the Church to raise funds. In his 1957 book The Vatican contre la France,
Edmond Paris described; ‘The gigantic financial power which the Vatican
represents in the world today. Is it realized for instance that one-third of
the land in Spain is hers? — and that in South America she owns vast
expanses? And this does not include innumerable other properties spread over
the rest of the globe. … Already Peter’s pence from 400 million faithful,
legacies, offerings and Masses (all geared to helping loved ones through the
pains of purgatory), ensure the Holy See a revenue that may be termed
astronomical … One cannot help noting that, from the temporal point of view,
the Church’s most beneficial years were those of the Second World War — at
the end of which we have seen, facing a Europe that was bloodstained, ruined
and completely plundered by the Nazis, the Vatican overflowing with the most
fabulous riches.’

“… and his deadly wound was healed” –
Revelation 13:3

Millions cheer Pope John Paul II during his first visit to Poland as pontiff.

For years I was very much into researching all the details I could learn
about the Illuminati and all its subgroups, i.e. Freemasons, Bilderberg
group, Council on Foreign Relations, Skull and Bones, etc, but now I think
it’s better to try to see the overall big picture of Satan’s plan for world
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conquest from a Biblical point of view. If we compare the Bible to what we
already know from history, I think we can see the big picture a whole lot
clearer!

Revelation 13:1  ¶And I stood upon the sand of the sea, and saw a
beast rise up out of the sea, having seven heads and ten horns, and
upon his horns ten crowns, and upon his heads the name of
blasphemy.
2  And the beast which I saw was like unto a leopard, and his feet
were as the feet of a bear, and his mouth as the mouth of a lion:
and the dragon gave him his power, and his seat, and great
authority.
3  And I saw one of his heads as it were wounded to death; and his
deadly wound was healed: and all the world wondered after the
beast.

Daniel chapter 7 verse 3 says, “And four great beasts came up from the sea,
diverse one from another.” What are these “beasts”? The Bible defines a beast
in the very same chapter 7 of Daniel!

Daniel 7:17  These great beasts, which are four, are four kings, which shall
arise out of the earth.

A king is a person over a kingdom or empire. No kingdom, no king. The word
“beast”, therefore, is a metaphor for a kingdom or an empire, and not just an
individual person. The four empires talked about in Daniel two and Daniel
chapter seven are:

Babylon1.
Medo-Persia2.
Greece3.
Rome4.

We know clearly from history Rome was the longest-lasting of all these
empires. No educated person would deny that the Roman empire has had a
profound influence on Western civilization that continues to this day. But
how many know that the Roman empire has not died but continues on through the
Roman Catholic Church hierarchy?

Revelation 17:5  And upon her forehead was a name written, MYSTERY, BABYLON
THE GREAT, THE MOTHER OF HARLOTS AND ABOMINATIONS OF THE EARTH.

“Harlots and abominations” refers to all false religions in the earth with
all their evil practices.

Revelation 17:18 And the woman which thou sawest is that great city, which
reigneth over the kings of the earth.

The “woman in Revelation 17:18 is the “MOTHER OF HARLOTS” of verse 5 which is
also the “great city”: ROME! This is easily proven when you know the prophecy
was given in the Apostle John’s day. “reignth” in Rev. 17:18 is present



tense! Rome was already reigning over the kings of the earth in John’s time.
Rome at the time represented the Roman Empire. What does it represent today?
The continuation of the Roman Empire: The Roman Catholic Church! The Popes
are a continuation of the ceasars of Rome.

Rome lost a lot of her temporal power at the end of the 18th century, but I
believe she got it back covertly since then. Now it’s called the “Holy See.”
Ronald Reagan established diplomatic relations between the s

Revelation 13:3 And I saw one of his heads as it were wounded to death; and
his deadly wound was healed: and all the world wondered after the beast.

A believable interpretation of the “deadly wound” prophecy of Revelation
13:3: It happened in 1798 when the Pope was captured by Napoleon.

“Papal supremacy of the Middle Ages ended in the year 1798, exactly
1260 years after Justinian’s decree established the Papacy as the
supreme Christian power in 538 AD. In 1798, Napoleon’s army took
the Pope captive and put him into exile. The murder of a Frenchman
in Rome in 1798 gave the French the excuse they wanted to occupy
the Eternal City.” — Quoted from
http://amazingdiscoveries.org/S-deception_beasts_wound_Mussolini_Na
poleon

The Papal wound was healed in 1929 when Cardinal Gasparri (representing pope
Pius XI) and Benito Mussolini (representing King Victor Emmanuel III) signed
the Lateran Treaty which gave the Pope again temporal power.

Is the Roman Catholic church alive and well today? Most people don’t think
it’s all that powerful, but now after hearing that it caused both World War
1, World War 2, and most subsequent wars following it, (from a book,”Vatican
Against Europe“) I would say it’s powerful enough!

The visibility of the Catholic Church in the U.S. has risen steadily since
9/11. I can remember when even entertaining the idea of allowing a Catholic
to run for public office in the USA brought fever-pitched debate! And now,
the Catholic Church is running America! And yet some people tell me, “It’s
the Jews, not the Catholics!” My research and the facts tell me otherwise.

Current U.S. Supreme Court Justices as of June 2022

Name Religion Appt. by
On the
Court
since

John Roberts (Chief
Justice) Roman Catholicism G.W. Bush 2005

Clarence Thomas Roman Catholicism G.H.W. Bush 1991
Amy Coney Barrett Roman Catholicism Trump 2020
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Ketanji Brown
Jackson

a nondenominational Protestant
who cannot define the word
“woman”

Biden 2022

Samuel Alito Roman Catholicism G.W. Bush 2006
Sonia Sotomayor Roman Catholicism Obama 2009
Elena Kagan Judaism Obama 2010

Neil Gorsuch Episcopalian, raised Roman
Catholic Trump 2017

Brett Kavanaugh Roman Catholicism Trump 2018

Six out of nine US Supreme Court Justices are Roman Catholics! This would
have been unthinkable in 19th-century America!


